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In a collegial manner, Dr. Lesia Crumpton-Young approached me, as Chairman of the Texas 

Southern University Board of Regents, with her retirement request. 

The board agreed with the request and the mutually beneficial timing that will ultimately lead to 

the best outcome for Texas Southern University. 

I would like to personally thank Dr. Young and her family for their service to this great 

institution.  We wish them the very best. 

Effective immediately, a board Transition Oversight Committee, chaired by Dr. Mary Sias, will 

be formed.  All divisional vice presidents will continue to lead their TSU areas of daily 

responsibility, serve collectively in the executive function role during this interim period, and 

report to the board via the smaller oversight committee.  A formal resolution ratifying the 

formation of this committee will be presented at the June 15th meeting of the TSU Board of 

Regents.   

We look forward to the continued growth and success of Texas Southern University.  As always, 

we are TSU Proud. 

Albert H. Myres 

Chairman, TSU Board of Regents 


